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Dear ISO TC20/SC13 P-Members:

After a preliminary expression of interest by ISO/TC20/SC13 and ISO/TC20/SC14 subcommittees regarding a separate ISO Technical Committee (TC), a presentation was given at the ISO/TC20 Plenary meeting held in Paris, France, in June 2003.   In addition, pertinent discussions were held November 05, 2003, during the 25th meeting of ISO/TC20/SC13 subcommittee, which included the participation of ISO/TC20/SC14 subcommittee Chairman. A decision was made to continue a joint effort involving both subcommittees that is expected to lead to the creation by ISO of a new Technical Committee exclusively dedicated to Space Systems.

Recognizing that:

The global space marketplace and the corresponding scope of standardization has grown in importance to the point where an extensive scope in volume, diversity and complexity claims for a dedicated ISO Technical Committee, capable to respond and handle, under a dedicated, integrated organization, to the needs of international standardization of space systems, after

Considering that:

The full scope of space standardization within ISO is currently conducted by two subcommittees: SC13 (Space Data and Information Transfer Systems) and SC14 (Space Systems and Operations), within ISO Technical Committee 20, on Aircraft and Space Vehicles, and that:

1. 
The development of space systems (for example, of commercial and scientific spacecraft, both manned and unmanned), their transport, control, operation and disposal in space, in this case, with emphasis on related communication and information aspects, coupled with the globalization of the market for those systems, present a unique and wide scope set of requirements that demand for adequate and timely response which need to rely on the availability of corresponding standards;

2. 
To more effectively function and focus on the needs for expanding space standardization, including those which have already been considered and those which are being and will be defined, and developed;

We urge each of you to work with your National ISO/TC20 representative to ensure that this initiative be approved by your respective National standardization body before ISO.

Please respond to the ISO/TC20/SC13 Chairman (e.w.bergamini@stanfordalumni.org) and to the Secretary (jkelley@nasa.gov) on the current position of your National standardization body in relation to the desired approval to this subcommittee initiative. We would greatly appreciate this response by e-mail, no later than May 24, 2004, so that we can get an objective position from our subcommittee during our next plenary meeting at Montreal on May 25, 2004.

We look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,
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John D. Kelley 




Eduardo W. Bergamini

ISO TC20/SC13 Secretary 


ISO TC20/SC13 Chairman 

Secretariat of ISO/TC20/SC13
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